
Greetings Z FamilyñJohn & Linda Boman  Chapter Directors 

WOW!! This month just flew right by.  Linda and I hope you had an en-

joyable May.  Ours was packed with heavy work loads and a lot going on 

with Chapter Z.  But move on we must!!  Hey, can you say crazy 

weather?  Just when you thought it was going to be nice and warm for a 

while another cold front comes in.  As the weather tries to prepare for 

summer (June 21), most of us are looking forward to complaining it is 

too hot again.  At the time I am writing this article, the following week-

end will be Memorial Day.  The forecast is finally in the mid 80ôs. Letôs 

see how long that will last. 

 

Guess what?  Our California District Convention in Mammoth is coming 

up in a little more than 3 months.  Have you signed up to go yet?  If not, 

please do so.  Z needs to be seen in full stripes this year.  If you went last 

year, you will remember how beautiful it was.  With all the wet weather 

this year, I bet the scenery will be even better than last year.  Canôt 

wait!!!!!!!!!!  

 

For those of you who went to our first Chapter Member Appreciation So-

cial (Picnic at Rainbow Oaks), Linda and I thank you.  We heard nothing 

but great comments on how much fun everyone had.  We even had a sur-

prise give away of $25 gift cards.  Look for more surprises at our other 

Appreciation Socials in the future. What a great way to relax and enjoy 

each others company while keeping your wallet closed as there was noth-

ing you had to pay for.  Also, many thanks to Danny and Ginger for 

bringing out the CA 1Z BBQ Trailer, setting up, and helping out. 

 

Hope to see you at the next Chapter Member Appreciation Social on June 

12th.  Check the web for more information. 

 

Thatôs it for now.  We hope you are enjoying 

the 2011 edition of Chapter Z and that you will 

come and out and play with us often.  It is so 

good to have friends to share life with.  Come 

share with us soonéééé 

 

Ride safely and enjoy life!!! 

June 2011 
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Awesome PicnicñDanny and Ginger Merritt, Assistant Chapter Directors  

OH MY!!!! If you didnôt make it to the Picnic at Rainbow Oaks, you missed a great PICNIC!!  It was great, 

we played games, visited with one another, and of course we ATE some really good food. There was even a 

Surprise Raffle! Also a great Thank You goes out to our Ride coordinators for all the great rides on the calen-

dar. We hope to see more members attending rides, dinner socials and chapter sponsored events, even if you 

come by ñbike, car, or even by footò. Donôt forget about dinner at Vincenzoôs Olive Tree, visit to chapter CA-

1D, Ice Cream Social at the Sutherlands house, and the Early Dinner Ride to Tip Top Meats. This is just a few 

of the upcoming events in June, Sounds like a lot of Z-FUN! Check out the web site to see all the scheduled 

fun that CA-1Z is having, we really donôt want anyone to miss out.  

Danny and Ginger Merritt 

CA-1Z Assistant Chapter Directors 
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Courtesy of MSF-USA.org Website 

Everything you need to know about Helmets ï Key points are underlined 

The most important piece of protective gear you can wear is a helmet manufactured to meet DOT standards 

(FMVSS 218). This was emphasized in the University of Southern California (USC) researcher Harry Hurt's 

federally funded study, "Motorcycle Accident Cause Factors and Identification of Countermeasures," also 

called simply "The Hurt Report". Essentially, an in-depth on-scene investigation was performed detailing the 

use of helmets and protective gear in 900 motorcycle crashes.  Additionally, researchers analyzed 3,600 police 

reports of on-highway motorcycle crashes. This and other research has established that helmets save lives by 

reducing the occurrence of head injuries, and wearing a helmet does not reduce essential vision or hearing. 

 

Helmets do work. Helmet effectiveness has been confirmed by responsible studies, while helmet myths ï 

ñhelmets break necks, block vision and impair hearingò ï have been consistently disproved. Safety conscious 

riders wear helmets by deliberate choice every time they ride; we know that you will, too. 

 

Helmets help protect your head in four ways. First and second, the outer shell resists penetration and abrasion. 

Third, inside the shell is the equally important impact-absorbing liner that absorbs more of the shock by 

slowly collapsing under impact. Fourth, the soft foam and cloth liner next to your head helps keep you com-

fortable and the helmet fitting snugly. The retention system, or chinstrap, is the one piece that keeps the hel-

met on your head in the event of a crash.  Both shell and liner spread the forces of impact throughout the hel-

met material. That's why, in most cases, if a helmet has been damaged in a crash, it will not be protective in 

another mishap and should be replaced. Consider how a full-face helmet makes riding more comfortable. It 

cuts down on wind noise in your ears and windblast on your face and eyes. It deflects bugs and other objects 

that fly through the air. A helmet even adds protection from inclement weather and reduces rider fatigue. 

 

First, it is the best protective gear you can wear while riding a motorcycle. Think of it at the same time you 

think of your ignition key: Pick up the key; pick up the helmet. They go together. Helmet use is not a ñcure-

allò for motorcycle safety, but in a crash, a helmet can help protect your brain, your face, and your life. 

Combined with other protective gear, rider-education courses, proper licensing and public awareness, the use 

of helmets and protective gear is one way to reduce injury. You hope you never have to ñuseò your helmet, 

just like you hope you won't ever need to ñuseò the seatbelt in your car. But crashes do happen. We can't pre-

dict when or what kind they will be. You should not say to yourself, ñI'm just running down to the store,ò and 

not wear your helmet. In any given year, a lot of people make good use of seatbelts, and a lot of riders give 

thanks that they were wearing helmets.   

Second, a good helmet makes riding a motorcycle more fun, due to the comfort factor: another truth. It cuts 

down on wind noise roaring by your ears; on windblast on your face and eyes, and deflects bugs and other ob-

jects flying through the air. It even contributes to comfort from changing weather conditions and reduces rider 

fatigue.   

Third, wearing a helmet shows that motorcyclists are responsible people; we take ourselves and motorcycling 

seriously. Wearing a helmet, no matter what the law says, is a projection of your attitude toward riding. And 

that attitude is plain to see by other riders and non-riders alike. 
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In our Prayers -  Linda Boman-Sunshine Lady 
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In Our Prayers  
 

òSunshine Ladyó 

 
Linda Boman  

   951-259-5277 
lwolter5@yahoo.com 

 

We have many things to be thankful for!  Minnie Keys celebrated her 95th Birthday this past 
month!  We had several Z-Ladies that went up to celebrate with Minnie.  I spoke with Minnie and 
I know she truly appreciated the time she spent with everyone!   
 
Our Chapter Members have proven to be there in times of joy and in need.  I am very proud of 
our Chapter for the unity and strength they continue to provide.  It is so important to know that 
support is there for all of us.   
 
We have Zebra Family Members that we want to keep in our prayers.  I know they would appreci-
ate a phone call or a visit from you when they are feeling down; knowing someone cares is one 
of the best medicines around!  If you know of anyone that is need of our prayers, please let me 
know so we can add them also.   
 

A Little Sunshine Goes A Long Way!  
Please Keep the Following Zebra Family Members In Your Prayers : 

 

 Barb Dory   Jean Wilson 

  JoAnn Stropes   Tom Stropes 
                                               Cheryl Nichols               Tom Nichols 
                                               John Garrett                       Danny Merritt (mom-Rose) 

 

There never was a person who did anything worth doing  
that did not receive more than he/she gave  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:lwolter5@yahoo.com


Everything You Need to Know about Helmets-  Steve & Jeannie Mason, ACE - CA-1Z 

 Four basic components work together to provide protection in the motorcycle helmet: an outer shell; 

an impact-absorbing liner; the comfort padding; and a good retention system. 

What we see first is the outer shell, usually made from some family of fiber-reinforced composites or ther-

moplastics like polycarbonate. This is tough stuff, yet it's designed and intended to compress when it hits 

anything hard. Inside the shell is the equally important impact-absorbing liner, usually made of expanded 

polystyrene (commonly thought of as Styrofoam). This dense layer cushions and absorbs the shock as the 

helmet stops and your head wants to keep on moving. 

Both the shell and the liner compress if hit hard, spreading the forces of impact throughout the helmet mate-

rial. Impact damage from a crash to the non-resilient liner may be invisible to the eye; it may look great, but 

it probably has little protective value left and should be replaced. 

A helmet looks tough and sturdy, but it should be handled as a fragile item. This means that you don't want 

to drop your helmet onto hard surfaces. It could ruin your helmet. Remember that its function is to absorb 

impacts. 

The comfort padding is the soft foam-and-cloth layer that sits next to your head. It helps keep you com-

fortable and the helmet fitting snugly. 

The retention system, or chin strap, is very important. It is the one piece that keeps the helmet on your 

head in a crash. A strap is connected to each side of the shell. Every time you put the helmet on, fasten the 

strap securely. It only takes of couple of seconds. To ride without your helmet secured would be as ques-

tionable as driving without your seatbelt fastened. 

Choosing a Helmet 

While color, design and price may be a part of your decision about which helmet to buy, think first about 

protection and comfort. A full face helmet gives the most protection since it covers more of your face. It 

usually has a moveable face shield that protects the eyes when it is closed. 

A three-quarter, open-face helmet is also a choice of some riders. It is constructed with the same basic com-

ponents, but doesn't offer the face and chin protection of full-face helmets. 

A ñshortyò half-helmet protects even less of your head. It is more likely to come off your head upon impact. 

Therefore, ñshortyò, half-shell helmets are not recommended. 

 

Please, just remember to ride safe and sane. Helmets save lives, and Iôm living proof of that ï after I was 

broadsided at an intersection, thrown 300 feet, landed on my head, causing a BIG chunk of helmet to be 

ripped off.  That wouldôve been my head.  Thank God I was wearing my helmet and am still able to ride 

today. 

 

Steve Mason; ACE ï Chapter CA1Z 
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Thanks to all Zebraõs ñ  Ralph & Tina Stoute, Ride Coordinators CA-1Z 
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Hello  Zebraôs: 

 

Our Dinner social to Manhatten NY Deli and Bakery in Temecula is a MUST GO AGAIN!    If you did not 

attend, you really need to check them out.  Everyone enjoyed their meal and the desserts were some of the 

best !!!  (Mini Portoôs Bakery selection) They serve breakfast, lunch and dinner. 

We had 9 bikes join us on our scenic ride to Borrego Springs for our after meeting ride. The flowers were 

scarce. The ranger said the frost damaged the flowers.   We did see a family of quails @ the visitors center. 

The babies were sooo cute !!.  It was 95 degrees that day. WOW !! We had a GREAT lunch @ Carmelitaôs 

Mexican Grill @ the mall.  We ended our day with root beer floats @ Siggyôs. 

Eight of our chapter members (John, Linda, Pat, Donna, Andy, Karen and Ralph and I) really enjoyed our day 

@ JPL (Jet Propulsion Lab) Open House. It was very interesting and educational & WHAT a Spacious facility.  

Be sure you have your walking shoes    on !!!  They were expecting 40,000 people for the 2 day free weekend 

event. Lots of exhibits, hands on activities for kids and food courts on all levels.  We plan to go next year, so 

we can see the things we missed this year. We will be a part of history ï We all signed our names on a ledger 

that they will be included on the Mars Curiosity Rover. If you would like be a part of history just add your 

name by going to the website address: 

http://marsparticipate.jpl.nasa.gov/msl/participate/sendyourname/ 
 

Please check out the June calendar for all our rides and events.  

Hope to see all of you @ our Chapter Ice Cream Social @ the Sutherlandôs on Sun-

day, June 12th @ 2 pm. 

Remember to sign up on our Chapter ñZò Home Page and we hope to see your @ 

our next ride or event. 

 

Ralph & Tina Stoute,                                                                                                

Ride Coordinators and COY 2011 

Hello Zebraôs! 

 

Your Charity Committee has been busy again this past month! The Camelot retirement community in Hemet 

has been collecting teddy bears and other stuffed animals for their Buddy Bear program. They are having a 

month long drive intended to assist the Hemet police by providing teddy bears that officers can give to chil-

dren to help calm them in stressful situations. Through Chapter ñZò we have been able to provide comfort cud-

dles to our local police as well as our sister communities.  Thanks for all of your support. 

Charity Committee 

 

 
   
 

 

 

Camelot Retirement. Thanks Chapter Z ñ  Charity Committee CA -1Z 

http://marsparticipate.jpl.nasa.gov/msl/participate/sendyourname/


Did you Know? 
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If you are right handed, you will tend to chew your food on the right side of your mouth. If you are left 

handed, you will tend to chew your food on the left side of your mouth. 

 

To make a half a kilo of honey, bees must collect nectar from over 2 million individual flowers. 

 

Heroin is the brand name of morphine once marketed by óBayerò. 

 

People in nudist colonies play volleyball more than any other sport. 

 

Albert Einstein was offered the presidency of Israel in 1952, but he declined. 

 

The Mona Lisa has no eyebrows. In the Renaissance era, it was fashion to shave them off! 

 

Because of the speed at which earth moves around the Sun, it is impossible for a solar eclipse to last more than 

7 minutes and 58 seconds. 

 

There are over 25 million bubbles waiting to burst out of each bottle of Champagne. 

 

Google is actually the common name for a number with a million zeros. 

 

Gold is the only metal that doesnôt rust, even if itôs buried in the ground for thousands of years. 

 

Your tongue is the only muscle in your body that is attached at only one end. 

 

If you stop getting thirsty, you need to drink more water. When a human body is dehydrated, its thirst mecha-

nism shuts off. 

 

When it originally appeared in 1886-Coca Cola was billed as an Esteemed Brain Tonic and intellectual Bever-

age. 

 

Kites were used in the American Civil War to deliver letters and newspapers. 

 

Peanut oil is used for cooking in submarines because it doesnôt smoke unless itôs heated above 450 F. 

 

Warner Communications paid $28 million for the copyright to the song Happy Birthday. 

 

The Swine Flu vaccine in 1976 caused more death and illness than the disease it was intended to prevent. 

 

Soldiers do not march in step when going across bridges because they could set up a vibration which could be 

sufficient to knock the bridge down. 

 

The moon moves about two inches away from the earth each year. 

 

The Earth gets 100 tons heavier every day due to falling space dust. 



DD Review ñ  Bill & Rene Johnson, GWRRAðCalifornia District Directors  
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DD Review,  

 

     Where are you going for vacation this year? With the economy what it is, I find myself limiting my travelôs 

so have to pick somewhere that will allow the most for the buck.  

 

     Gas prices are up so that effects air fare, the US dollar is down, so that eliminates all International travel, at 

least for us. So where we go must offer all the things I need to unwind and forget about all the worldôs prob-

lems.  

 

     I ask myself where I can go where it isnôt too expensive to get there, isnôt too expensive to stay, the people 

are friendly, and it is located in a beautiful scenic part of the country. I want to be treated like royalty, but not 

have to pay through the nose.  

 

     In all my travelôs, one location keeps popping back to the top of the list. Yep, Iôm talking about Mammoth 

Lakes, California. And not just because that is where the most fun District Convention in the country is being 

held, but because the area is simply breath taking and a Motorcyclistôs paradise. Mammoth is normally a Ski 

community, and during snow season it is extremely busy and expensive. But during the Fall when all the snow 

is gone, Mammoth Lakes is just a quiet little tourist destination with no tourists.  

 

     Thatôs where we can take advantage of all their hospitality, and they do know how to show their gratitude. 

Just ask anyone that has stayed at the Village Lodge last year. The staff simply couldnôt do enough for us, and 

all the local shops gave us discounts that the local people couldnôt get. A ñWin-Winò for us Gold Wingers.  

 

     Top 10 Reasons for going to Mammoth (Sept 2 ï 4, 2011) 

   10) No highway traffic 

     9) Three Diamond Resort hotel at economy prices 

     8)  Lakanukiôs $5.00 menu all day long 

     7) Incredible scenic rides through the Eastern Sierraôs 

     6) ñFreeò Ice Cream Social Saturday night 

     5) Gold Angles Demonstration 

     4) Live Music every night in the Village Square 

     3) The weather in September averages around 75ę 

     2) Rene will be there  

     1) You get to spend the weekend with the most incredible people to ever straddle a motorcycle ï 

GWRRA California members.  

 

     So if you havenôt made your reservations yet, please consider all your options then call 1-800-

MAMMOTH. The Village Lodge have offered our great rates from August 29th through September 5th, so join 

us for an overdue vacation in some of the most beautiful riding country California has to offer.  

  

     Until next time ð òHang on ð weõre going for a rideó 

Bill & Rene Johnson 

GWRRA ð California District Directors  



Oxymoron's 
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Is it good if a vacuum really sucks? 

 

Why is the third hand on the watch, called the second hand? 

 

If a word is misspelled in the dictionary, how would we ever know? 

 

If Webster wrote the first dictionary, where did he find the words? 

 

Why do we say something is out of whack? What is a whack? 

 

Why does ñslow downò and ñslow upò mean the same thing? 

 

Why does ñfat chanceò and ñslim chanceò mean the same thing? 

 

Why do ñtugò boats push their barges? 

 

Why do we sing ñTake me out to the ball gameò when we are already there? 

 

Why are they called ñstandsò when they are made for sitting 

 

Why is it called ñafter darkò when it really is ñafter lightò? 

 

Doesnôt ñexpecting the unexpectedò make the unexpected expected? 

 
Why are a ñwise manò and a ñwise guyò opposite? 

 

Why do ñoverlookò and ñoverseeò mean opposite things? 

 

Why is ñphonicsò not spelled the way it sounds? 

 

If work is so terrific, why do they have to pay you to do it? 

 

If all the world is a stage, where is the audience sitting? 

 

If love is blind, why is lingerie so popular? 

 

Why do you press harder on the buttons of a remote control when you know the batteries are dead? 

 

Why do we put suits in garment bags and garments in a suitcase? 

 

Why doesnôt glue stick to the inside of the bottle? 

 

Why do we drive on a parkway and park on a driveway? 
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A Word from the Herd  

 

GWRRA WEBSITES  
CA-1Z Website/Activity Calendar     www.gwrra-ca1z.org 

California District       www.gwrra-ca.org 

Southwest Region       www.gwrra-regionf.org 

National        www.gwrra.org 

 


